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25 June 2022

A11 Spooner Row to Tuttles Interchange reconstruction scheme — B1135
closure

I’m writing to provide you with an update regarding the upcoming reconstruction of
the road on this stretch of the A11.

Vegetation clearance
This activity will take place each evening between the hours of 8pm to 6am in the
morning, starting on the 1 August 2022 and continuing until 4 August 2022.

This activity will be completed at night so we can make the most efficient use of our
time and also so we can complete the louder construction activities during the day.

We’'ll start the vegetation clearance along the B1135 near the Tuttles Interchange on
1 August 2022. We'll need to close the B1135 so we can complete the work in the
safest way possible, while also allowing us to keep the B1135 open during the day.

The vegetation clearance will then move to the Spooner Row section of the scheme
on 2 and 3 August, before then reaching the A11 near to Sparrow Avenue on 4
August.

We only expect to be in each location for one or two nights before then moving on to
the next one, and we’d like to apologise in advance for any disturbance caused.

Resurfacing

We’ve made good progress with the scheme and can now start resurfacing the
northbound carriageway. This activity will take place each evening between the
hours of 8pm to 6am in the morning, starting on the 8 August 2022 and continuing
until Autumn 2022.

Although resurfacing is not considered to be an activity that causes a noise
disturbance, we’re aware that since we’re now in summer, windows might be open at
night, while still evenings can also help to carry the sound of our activity further. We’'ll
instruct our teams to do their best to keep any disruption down to a minimum and
apologise in advance for any disturbance that might be caused.

All dates are subject to change due to operational requirements.

Keeping the community updated

We’ve sent a letter discussing the above to every home within a 500m of the
scheme, so we can ensure that the local communities who will be impacted by our
activity have been informed. We've also provided them with a 24/7 telephone number
and email address for the project, so they can get in contact if required.



We look forward to updating you on our progress in the near future. If you require
further information, then please feel free to contact us by calling the 24/7 National
Highways Customer Contact Centre on 0300 123 5000, email
ConcreteRoadsEastA11@nationalhighways.co.uk or visit our website at
www.nationalhighways.co.uk/A11concrete.

Road users can also keep up to date on road closures by visiting our Traffic England
website at www.trafficengland.com or by following our Twitter feed:
@HighwaysEAST.

Yours sincerely

K .

Andy Dyer
Project Manager

Before you set out, remember to check your tyre pressure

We want you to get to your destination safely, without delays at the roadside. One in
five motorway breakdowns are caused by tyre problems.

Don't let vehicle trouble spoil your adventure — go to
www.nationalhighways.co.uk/road-safety/tyre-checks for more information.
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